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2021 Supervisors Election 
Stark Soil & Water Conservation District (SWCD) will hold an election for two Board of 
Supervisors positions for a three-year term beginning January 1, 2022.  
Voting starts August 18th and ends September 16th. 
Voters can cast ballots at the District’s Annual Meeting (see below) or at its office     
between August 18th and September 16th during regular office hours (8:00 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m.; Monday to Friday).  
Absentee ballots may be requested by contacting the office between August 18th and 
September 16th. Absentee ballots must be returned to the office no later than 4:30 p.m. 
on September 16th. 
Eligible voters are Stark County landowners or residents at least 18 years old. 
 

2021 Annual Meeting 
Stark SWCD and Stark County Farm Bureau will hold a joint annual meeting at The 
Ponds Venue (10547 Manchester Ave SW, Beach City) on Thursday, September 16th 

starting at 6:00 p.m. Tickets are $15 per person for Farm Bureau or SWCD members 
and $30 per person for non-members. Call 330-456-4889 by September 10th to RSVP. 
 

3rd Annual Healthy Soil Contest 
Stark SWCD is holding its third annual contest to promote the importance of healthy 
soils. Detailed instructions on proper sampling are available in a video on the District’s 
website (starkswcd.org/healthy-soil-contest). 
Samples can be dropped off at the District office between August 23rd and 27th (8:00 
a.m. to 4:30 p.m.). One sample per landowner. 
District staff and soil scientists will conduct five soil health assessment tests to deter-
mine the healthiest soil. Questions? Contact Jay Jordan @ 330.451.7643. 
 

Farm Science Review Bus Trip 
Stark SWCD, Stark County Farm Bureau, and OSU Extension are sponsoring the annual 
Farm Science Review bus trip on Wednesday, September 22nd. Participants will enjoy 
coffee & donuts, bus ride, admission ticket, and buffet dinner at Der Dutchman. The 
cost is $50 per person. RSVP to 330-456-4889 by September 17th. Limited seating. 

Stark Soil & Water Conservation District 
2021 District of the Year 



Rodney Campbell 
Rodney resides in Minerva with his wife, Cindy. He grows corn, beans, and 
wheat as part of the Campbell Bros. Farms in Homeworth, Ohio. The     
Campbell Bros. Farms have installed many conservation practices over the 
years and were named Cooperators of the Year in 2017.  
 
Rodney served on the Board of Supervisors from 2002 to 2016. 
 
Rodney returned to the Board in 2018. He is the current Fiscal Agent/
Treasurer for the District Board of Supervisor. 
 
He is an active member of Stark County Farm Bureau. 

Gary Popotnik 
Gary resides in Lawrence Township with his 13 year old golden retriever, 
Lucky. He  has lived in Stark County since 2008. He works for The Wilderness 
Center (TWC) as its Conservation Manager/Biologist. He oversees all         
conservation projects on TWC lands and represents TWC on regional        
conservation partnerships projects . 
 
He is a member of the Planetary Society and Union of Concerned Scientists 
and enjoys studying particle physics and cosmology. He is a passionate     
Cleveland Indians and Browns fan. 
 
Gary is running for supervisor to bring his technical conservation expertise to 
the board and to help Stark County continues its tradition of innovative    
conservation efforts. 

Ann Wolfe 
Ann lives in Nimishillen Township with her husband, John. They have three 
grown children. Ann worked for 30 years for various companies as a graphic 
designer and copywriter. She now works on the family’s farm operation, 
alongside her husband, John’s brother, and their father. They milk 130       
Holsteins and grow corn, soybeans, wheat and hay. They were named        
Cooperators of the Year in 2013. 
 
Ann is a 4-H advisor, chairs the Stark County 4-H Home Economics Commit-
tee, serves on the Stark County-OSU Extension Board, and is an active    
member of the Stark County Farm Bureau where she previously served on the 
county board of directors. 
 
Ann is the current Chair of the District Board of Supervisors. 
 
She is interested in increasing awareness among residents and funders on the 
important work the District does to protect and preserve natural resources in 
our county. 





This Fall, Leave the Leaves 

With Fall just around the corner, the leaves on the trees will soon start to change color and drop to 
the ground before we know it, and so begins everyone’s favorite fall chore – leaf raking!  
Maybe leaf raking is not your favorite chore, but either way, this year consider leaving the leaves in your yard to 
help improve the health of your soil, while saving you time and money. Leaves contain valuable organic matter 
and nutrients that can help fertilize your lawn. By leaving the leaves you are recycling those nutrients that will 
directly benefit your yard. Simply run over the leaves with a mulching lawn mower and let the pieces break 
down where they are. Fallen leaves also help suppress weeds and provide valuable habitat for a wide variety of 
animals. You can also use the leaves in your garden or add it to your own compost piles at home.  
If you are not able to leave the leaves in your yard, or if you have too many to utilize, many communities offer 
services to accept yard waste (leaves, small branches, and grass clippings) that will be turned into compost in-
stead of going to the landfill. Check with your community to see what opportunities are available in your area. 
No matter what you choose to do with your leaves, always remember to keep them out of the roads and storm 
drains to keep our streets safe to drive and our waterways clean! 
Contact Megan Liggett at 330-451-7649 or email meliggett@starkcountyohio.gov for more information. 

Help Us Save Money  
Request this newsletter electronically and help reduce our postage and printing expenses. 

Send an email to jsweedon@starkcountyohio.gov with the message, “Want to save you money” or “Please put 
me on your electronic mailing list” or “Spend your money on other stuff.”  
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